From: Daniel Negus (DPC) <daniel.negus@dpc.vic.gov.au>

Sent: Thursday, 10 June 2021 9:52 AM

To: AMOD <AMOD @fwc.gov.au>

Cc: Kathryn L Fawcett (DPC) <kath.fawcett@dpc.vic.gov.au>; Rosa Palumbo (DPC)
<rosa.palumbo@dpc.vic.gov.au>

Subject: OFFICIAL: Casual terms award review 2021 (AM2021/54) — Submission by CPSU

Dear Commissioners,

The 24 May 2021 submission of the Community Public Sector Union (CPSU) submits that the State
Government Agencies Award 2020 (SGAA) and the Victorian State Government Agencies Award
2015 should be dealt with together in the Casual Terms Award Review (Review) in Group 4 on the
basis that the SGAA is predominately relevant to Victorian public sector agencies and both awards
have historically been in similar terms.

| write to confirm that Industrial Relations Victoria (IRV) does not object to the CPSU’s submission
that the SGAA be reallocated from Group 3 to Group 4 for the purposes of the Review.

IRV seek to be informed of future directions in relation to substantive matters.

Regards

Dan Negus Asst. Director — VPS and Workforce Policy | Industrial Relations Victoria | Public Sector Industrial Relations
Department of Premier and Cabinet | Level 9, 1 Spring Street, Melbourne Victoria 3000
T 06396519938 | M 0403 782 330 | daniel.negus@dpc.vic.gov.au | www.dpc.vic.gov.au | www.vic.gov.au
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Please note | work a 9 day fortnight and don't work alternate Mondays.

We acknowledge the traditional Aboriginal owners of country throughout Victoria and pay our respect to them, their culture and
their Elders past, present and future.
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